
  
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  TFI Transportation Committee 
  Government Affairs Committee 
  State Associations 
   
From:  Justin Louchheim, Director of Government Affairs 
 
Subject: FMCSA COVID-19 HOS Emergency Relief 
 
Date:  June 20, 2020 
 

 
On June 8, the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) issued an extension and modification 
of its Emergency Declaration regarding hours of service (HOS) regulations. Emergency relief has been 
extended through July 14. However, the list of commodities included in the relief is more limited, 
primarily to medical items related to COVID-19. 
 
FMCSA’s action can be found HERE. As of June 15, fertilizer will NOT be included in the Emergency 
Declaration. The regulatory relief will be limited to motor carriers transporting the following freight: 
 

1. Livestock and livestock feed (finished feed only; does not including feed ingredients); 
2. Medical supplies and equipment related to the testing, diagnosis and treatment of COVID-19; and  
3. Supplies and equipment necessary for community safety, sanitation, and prevention of 

community transmission of COVID-19 such as masks, gloves, hand sanitizer, soap and 
disinfectants. 

 
FMCSA’s decision reflects its assessment of the current situation. TFI will continue to monitor fertilizer 
logistics. FMCSA has shown a willingness to consider fertilizer industry concerns and needs. As the 
pandemic evolves, we will continue to share concerns with FMCSA and others regarding potential 
logistical problems, especially as we approach Fall application and next Spring. 
 
 ------------------------------------------ 
Justin Louchheim 
Director, Government Affairs 
The Fertilizer Institute 
Work: 202-515-2718 
Cell: 202-805-2700 
E-mail: jlouchheim@tfi.org 

https://www.fmcsa.dot.gov/emergency/extension-and-modification-expanded-emergency-declaration-no-2020-002-under-49-cfr-ss
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